Diablo PCA Board Meeting Minutes for February 9, 2010

Call to order – Meeting called to order at 7:03
Roll call - 
Phil Eskildsen, Francisco Cabrita, Walt Lietz, Jim Edmunds, Kay Maloy, Doug Wiebe
Absent - 
Linda Bartolomucci, Ken Wu, Rick Davenport
Also in attendance: Warren Gardner, Lillie Echevarria
Agenda – Any changes or additions? No changes were requested.
Follow-up

Lillie received Rookie of the Year Award – Award presented to Lillie by Walt.
Review and approve Minutes from previous meeting (January). Jim moved they be accepted as presented and Doug seconded.
Board Members Providing Articles for the Advocate

Kay will send out a calendar to the Board with each month assigned to a Board member, who will provide an article for the Advocate. Linda asked to be in Oct.

Lillie will provide article for March Advocate regarding trip to Cuba and cars.
Search for Concours Chairperson – Update from Warren Gardner

Warren contacted Charles Rooks to assist with Wash n Shine. Others interested to contribute are Rick Camara, Gerry, Adam. Many documents are already prepared. Still need a Project Manager. Will send out a blast to members to get response.
New Business
Rick Davenport no longer a Board Member  - Due to a very busy schedule, Rick Davenport stated he would be unable to attend meetings on a regular basis. He submitted his resignation to take effect immediately. Rolly Smith received the next highest number of votes and will be asked if he would like to be on the Board. Doug moved we ask Rolly Smith to join the Board and Walt seconded. The motion was approved.
Incentives for Board Members
Warren had originally brought up the idea that as volunteers, Board members spend time and money and should receive something for their effort. The suggestions were for free entry into events, track, shirt, meal, dinner at the end of the year .Phil moved we have an annual event just for Board members to attend; seconded by Francisco. The motion was approved.
Zone 7 Presidents Meeting – Discussion led by Walt
Walt invited any Board Members to attend on Feb. 21st. Lillie will attend. 
Warren suggested Walt to discuss the lack of an Autocross in our Region and what we can do about it. It was also brought up that GGR allows their members to “self-tech” their cars, which is outside PCA regulations and we would like some consistency among the Regions.
Wash ‘N Shine – Discussion led by Warren (See above)
Additional Saturday Breakfasts for other areas – Discussion led by Kay
Walt suggested that we have a set date of the 3rd Saturday of each month in each area (South, East, North). We need a chairperson for each area. Motion: to send a blast to the members for volunteers to chair the breakfast. Walt moved; Jim seconded.
Photo Contest Rule Discussion – Discussion led by Walt
Need final write up from Ken before we can discuss.
Disclosure of Award Standards to Members – 

· Grouping of Awards

· New Members Awareness of Rookie Award
Recent Events 
· Thunderhill – January 16 – well received; made money; good weather; one incident with no injuries
· Annual Award Dinner – January 30 – Good response; compliments; 
· Superbowl Party – Good turnout; no cost to club; 
Upcoming Events
· Tour to Dublin – Feb. 13
· St. Patrick’s Tour – Mar. 13
Discussed who will be taking Auto Cross Chair position. Walt will ask Eugenie if she wants to remain as the Chair so we can pursue a new person for the position.

Reports from the Board/Chairs

Charity Chair – Has pictures of place in Belize for the raffle for possibly Make a Wish Foundation. 8 days, 7 nights condo in Belize. Cost: $20 per ticket. Phil will verify use of PayPal for this event.
Events – Absent
Goodie Store – Absent
Name Tags - Nothing
Track Chair – Absent
Vice President – Absent
Treasurer – Kay moved that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as presented; Doug seconded
Membership – 965 last month and 950 this month. No new members this month. 22 members have expired memberships and 22 members are delinquent. 557 primary members as of this month. Possibility of purchasing a projector to display pictures of our events at other events. Cost: $750. Other suggestions are to use a monitor or tv with built-in DVD player. Will try Walt’s computer before investing in any equipment.
Advertising – Following up with advertisers to get funds. Francisco paid for the mailing from his own pocket.
Rally Chair – Absent
Secretary – Request that the Board members read the minutes from the prior month when they receive them and be ready to vote on them at the next Board meeting. Also print out the agenda to bring to the next meeting.
Advocate – Will send out calendar with Board names assigned to months for submitted articles. 15th is the deadline for articles.
Saturday Morning Hosts – Good response from new members.
Meeting adjourned at 9:22.
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